CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING February 9, 2017
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by conference call on February 9, 2017. 
Present: Ian Payne (President), Anne Smyth (Vice-President), Sera Fradgley, Becky Williams, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

Absent with regrets: Mike Lafortune, Nick Woodhouse
Ian Payne called the meeting to order. There was no objection to the meeting being taped. 

AGENDA: Two items were added to the agenda that had been circulated
Moved by Anne Smyth that the agenda be approved as amended. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried.  
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Ron Black read the minutes of the Directors’ meetings held September 16 and 17, 2016.  
Moved by Becky Williams that the minutes of the Directors’ meetings held on September 16 and 17, 2016 be adopted as read. Seconded by Sera Fradgley. Carried.
REPORTS & Business Arising from Reports:

a) Treasurer & Membership: Ron Black reported that for the year 2016, the Association had revenue of $15,754 and expenses of $20,633 for a deficit of $4,879. In 2016, the CDCA had 95 Standard Members, 2 Associate Members and 5 Junior Members. There were a total of 142 registrations and 97 transfers in 2016, compared to 131 registrations and 158 transfers in 2015.   
In January, 2017, there was revenue of $2,740 and expenditures of $639 for a surplus of $2,101. The bank balance on January 31, 20127 was $8,452.33, and the CDCA will be receiving a GST/HST refund of $975. Ron explained that the Money Market Fund in which the CDCA had some money has now been combined with the operating bank account. To date, the CDCA has 56 members for 2017, several of whom are new members. In January, 2017, there were 12 animals registered and 22 transferred, compared to 2 registrations and 3 transfers in January, 2016.   

Moved by Anne Smyth that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried. 

b) 4-H: Anne Smyth reported that she has had difficulty trying to contact any of the 4-H organizations. An e-mail had been received from one member who had used a Dexter calf as her project, and who has been notified of the requirement for a picture and write-up. Ron Black reported that he is still waiting for this information from three 4-H members in Ontario as well. Directors reported receiving inquiries about purchasing calves for use in 4-H.   

c) Website: Becky Williams reported that the website is running well and advertisers have reported that they are getting responses to their ads. Becky indicated that there is sometimes a time lapse in getting an ad posted or removed from the website depending on the webmaster Simone Benjamin’s schedule, but overall, the site is working well.    

d) Newsletter: It was decided that February 25th  be the deadline for material and reports to be submitted to Brenda Pollard for the March Newsletter. The September and December Newsletters in 2016 had been  combined into one issue due to the timing of the Annual Meeting.  
e) Promotional Items: Sera Fradgley reported that Jessy Chaplin has sent the inventory of promotional items to her but she has not yet had time to pick them up at the bus depot. Ron Black indicated to Sera that she should contact Brenda Pollard to have the contact information for promotional items updated in the Newsletter.  
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES AND AGM/OLD BUSINESS: 
a) Annual Magazine: As Nick Woodhouse was not present, this matter was deferred to the next meeting.  
b) By-law amendments: Ron Black reported that the by-law amendments voted upon by mail ballot after the Annual Meeting had been approved by the membership and have been submitted to David Trus at Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada for ministerial approval. 

Moved by Ian Payne that the ballots from the vote on the by-law amendments be destroyed. Seconded by Sera Fradgley. Carried. 

NEW BUSINESS:

a) CBBC Membership and Representative:

A motion made by e-mail by Nick Woodhouse and seconded by Sera Fradgley to renew the CDCVA’s membership in the Canadian Beef Breeds Council (CBBC) for 2017 at a cost of $500 had been carried in a vote by e-mail. 
There was discussion on who will be the CDCA representative at the CBBC Annual Meeting on March 22, 2017 in Calgary. Becky Williams inquired if it was possible to participate in the meeting by electronic means, and that if it was, she would volunteer to do so. Ron Black offered to contact CBBC about this possibility and report back by e-mail. If attendance in person is required, there was consensus that Adrian Hykaway is the most suitable person to attend due to his knowledge about CBBC. Adrian had suggested that Sera Fradgley consider being the representative, in part because she lives closer to Calgary. Sera responded that if no one else was available she would attend, if she could make child care arrangements for that day.

Secretary’s Note: Subsequent to the Directors’ meeting, an e-mail was received from Adrian Hykaway indicating his willingness to be the representative again. By e-mail, it was moved by Anne Smyth and seconded by Nick Woodhouse, and carried, that Adrian Hykaway be appointed as the CDCA representative to Canadian Beef Breeds Council for 2017.
b) CLRC Representative: Ian Payne agreed to be the CDCA representative at the Annual Meeting of Canadian Livestock Records Corporation in Ottawa on April 8, 2017.   
c) Herd Book: Ian Payne updated the Board that the CDCA normally has CLRC produce a CDCA Herd Book every year. He noted, however, that only a few members each year request a copy, and that there is a significant expense ($500 in 2016) to have it produced each time. He was, therefore, of the opinion that the Herd Book only be produced

 every two years from now on. 

Moved by Ian Payne, seconded by Anne Smyth, that the CDCA Herd Book be published every second year from now on, with it not being produced in 2017. Carried.     
d) 2017 Annual Meeting: After some discussion regarding the 2017 Annual Meeting, Ian Payne and Becky Williams agreed to look into holding the meeting in Eastern Ontario in 2017.  The date would be left at their discretion.  
e) Ketchum supplies: An e-mail had been received from Adrian Hykaway inquiring about informing the membership that he will still provide CDCA members with Kurl Lock ear tags stamped with the herd letters, number and year letter required for registration at his cost for the tags, plus shipping. Other Ketchum products may be ordered through the CLRC website. Ron Black volunteered to write an article for the Newsletter and website on this matter. 

f) Stickers/Stamps: Ian Payne made reference to the stickers that the CDCA has distributed in the past to be used on meat packages and other items to promote Dexters. He was wondering if a stamp might be a better way of doing this. No conclusion was reached.    

Next Meeting: It was agreed to hold the next Directors’ Meeting on Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 7 p.m. Eastern Time. 

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned by Ian Payne.     
